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Linda Williams opened the CEKC March board meeting at 10 a.m.  A large number of guests were in attendance and she asked everyone to keep their presentations as brief as possible.

The minutes from the February 2018 CEKC meeting were approved unanimously. There were no additions or corrections. Linda reminded everyone the meeting in February was very short as CEKC then moved into an all-day planning retreat.

Dana Peck requested an addition to the agenda. The agenda for the March 12th meeting was then approved unanimously.

Johanna Roe was appointed Recording Secretary for CEKC. 

Treasurer Report provided by Brian Wanless:

· Trout Lake Track fundraiser- The $11,000 raised for the track project does not appear in the current CEKC treasurer report as the fundraiser only recently finished.

· The Mountain View Grange funds are still unspent.

· Klickitat Lyle Trail Run funds are positive.

· Reimbursement for the window replacement at Lyle Activity Center has been received from Washington Department of Commerce.

The March 2018 treasurer report was unanimously accepted upon a motion by Bruce Bolme with a second from Johanna Roe.

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Dana Peck, Goldendale Chamber of Commerce director presented information on a project in Goldendale. The sign at the entrance to Goldendale needs replacing.  The cost will be approximately $80,000.  A fundraising campaign is underway. He also reported on improvements to the Goldendale Observatory.  

Leslie Haskell submitted an application to have CEKC take on the White Salmon Youth Basketball League as a project.  Questions were raised regarding insurance needs and whether the League needs to dissolve it’s non-profit status with Washington State. The project was accepted by a unanimous vote. Leslie will need to talk with Brian Wanless about banking accounts.

Chris Malone and Casey Roeder with the Wind River Business Association submitted an application for CEKC to take on the WRBA as a project.  The project was unanimously approved by the CEKC board upon a motion by Johanna Roe and a second by Brian Wanless.  They will make the banking arrangements with Brian Wanless.

No communications or senior updates were received. Other reports followed:
· Kari Fagerness with Skamania County Economic Development Council reported the annual luncheon would be held March 21 at Skamania Lodge.  Stephanie Bowman with Washington Asset Building Coalition will be one of the keynote speakers. She also reported on Opportunity Zones now in place because of the new tax code. Rural Development Initiative is conducting its second cohort training in Skamania County.   Funds remaining from the Power of Produce account were transferred to Stevenson-Carson School District to develop gardens at the elementary school.

The Main Street tax credit program has been a big success in Stevenson. The Main Street tax credit incentive program provides a Business & Occupation (B&O) or Public Utility tax (PUT) credit for private contributions given to eligible downtown organizations.  Once your business’ donation request is approved by the Department of Revenue, you are eligible for a tax credit worth 75% of the contribution to your downtown revitalization organization.  Designated Washington Main Street Communities are eligible to receive contributions through this state tax credit program.

Businesses statewide can also donate to the Main Street Trust Fund.  In this case, the tax credit is worth 50% of your donation.   In fact, a business can donate to both up to $250,000.  What other program essentially lets you self direct your business taxes?   Further, if your downtown organization is a 501(c)3 you may be eligible for a federal income tax deduction as a charitable contribution. 

The Main Street Tax Credit Program is established in RCW 82.73.
· Linda announced there will be a WSU sponsored Pest Detector Training in Goldendale on March 16th.  The training provides participants information on identifying and eradicating noxious and invasive plants that threaten pastures and fields.

· Brian Wanless noted at the recent broadband meeting there were questions raised about CenturyLink’s potential project funding.

· WABC Leadership retreat is set for March 16 in Tacoma.  No one from CEKC will be attending.

· Darla Johnston stated the Underwood Community Council would remain a CEKC project.  Parks & Recreation District has received insurance. The deed to the Underwood Community Center needs to still be signed.

· Don reported the Lyle Activity Center had all its office space completely rented.  Linda Williams asked if CEKC could keep files and archives in the LAC.  It was approved to use an existing file cabinet.

· Goldendale Gleaners gathered 16,000 # of food using 881 volunteer hours in February and March of 2018.

· Bruce Bolme shared the Farmers Markets were preparing for the 2018 season.

· Emergency Planning for Small Businesses set for May 15th in Stevenson.  A site still needs to be found. Johanna is making the arrangements.

· Karen Long reported on the Financial Education classes being offered by Mid_Columbia Housing Authority.  She distributed a flyer with the class schedules.

· Debbie Pyle noted the annual Pirate Carnival in Klickitat was well attended.  KLASAC (Klickitat Lyle Against Substance Abuse Coalition) is sponsoring a Senior (Citizen) Prom on March 17th. Questions were asked about the Klickitat Community Council being active.

· Mike related his plans for CEKC Academy are on hold for the time being.  He is working in Gresham as a volunteer helping adults develop basic computer skills. Several suggestions on other local programs doing similar work were offered with comments on successes and challenges.

· Cory Eberhart with KVGD/low power FM talked about an opportunity KDOA is providing KVGD to expand its broadcast area by streaming the KVGD signal from KDOA’s antenna on Stacker Butte. 

Jonathan Blake with McCoy-Holliston then provided information on the liability insurance CEKC has with the company.  Many questions were raised regarding how the insurance works with each project and what/when information on events needs to be provided to Jonathan.  One big question was whether projects need to dissolve their non-profit status in order to come under CEKC’s. Jonathan will check on that requirement. It was suggested CEKC add a hold-harmless agreement to CEKC’s project applications. It was also recommended CEKC sponsor a two-to-three hour workshop soon on insurance for our projects so everyone understands the process and has adequate coverage.

The meeting adjourned at 1 p.m.
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